Natural Sciences Chairs Council

September 26, 2011
1:00-3:00 p.m. BI-104

Minutes
Priorities for the Year: 
Projects Supported by Council of Chairs: Secure outside funding for the Peer Advisor Center, Scherba Lecture Series, Bring the UC Water Archives online at CSUSB, Open the Murillo Family Observatory, Development ideas for the departments, college, 50th Anniversary Campaign, Science Museum.
Projects to be worked on by Council of Chairs:  Department chair involvement in the dean search, Continue to support faculty who are trying to obtain grants, Make plans for CNS Museum, Continue to increase international exchanges, Development ideas for the departments, college, 50th Anniversary Campaign.
Approval of minutes for September 12, 2011 – Approved as amended.
Informational Items

1. Announcements by Chairs 
Linda Hunt – She has written 3 grant proposals and would like to meet the chairs and help with getting more proposals out.  During these meetings, she would like to discuss fundraising ideas from the departments.

Renee – She hopes to have PT budgets out this week to departments. Karnig is still holding our rollovers.  The dean is going to see how soon we can get at least some of the rollover released.  He was cautioned that if he accepts only 50%, that might be all he gets for the year.  The college’s foundation account for supporting international travel is running low and we need to know who has plans for internal travel. NOTE: these funds cannot come from state funds.
Cindy - Sophomore orientation has been postponed. She still needs 2 to 3 good upper division students from each department to help out. Please send names to her.
2. Announcements from Administration
a) PAES Scholars Dinner – 28 students attended and they had a good time.
b) PT budget estimate: The estimate was $1.8-2.0 million for CNS and $7.5 million for CSUSB.
c) CERF: The dean is continuing discussions with the provost. He told the chairs they can spend the funds if they feel comfortable doing so.
d) Department Evaluation Committee elections – Please complete the elections as soon as possible and let Lory know who is serving on the committee. 2nd year and post tenure review FARs are due by October 5th.
e) Rollover discussion – President Karnig is still holding the rollover funds. We are not sure when we will get it. They are however using some of the funds for encumbrances. Out of the total rollover for the whole college, $1.6 million was identified as being “untouchable” due to grant funding, etc.
f) WASC – There will be a review coming most likely in 2013.
g) Kaiser Permanente – We received a call back from Kaiser that there may be funding for over the requested $150k for naming rights to the new nursing lab.
h) New Field Trip (EO 1062) and Internship (EO 1064 discussion – There are two new executive orders regarding field trips and internships. The dean went over the attachments and advised the chairs to carefully review them and be aware of the new policies. The internship sites should be visited beforehand, but continue with current practices.
i) SB 1440 discussion – The dean asked the chairs about the status of the programs regarding SB 1440, i.e. what stage the programs are in regarding making an agreement with the community colleges.
j) CSU Branding – Dave asked if any of the departments determined if they can do a degree completely online. None of the departments will be able to offer a degree online.

k) Mid Year Cut –It appears that there will now be a midyear cut of an additional $100 million to the CSU. There will be a $315 million package introduced next year related to funding for general salary increase, deferred maintenance, mandatory increase in employee benefits, etc. 
l) CSU target – The CSU is above target and looking at a 5% cap for next year.

m) Synergism – The dean asked if there is anything our college does that could be shared with other campuses. None were offered.
n) Executive Orders – Dave asked what the departments’ flexibility is when dealing with the Chancellor’s Office and executive orders.  It was recommended that the CO could discuss EO with campuses before they were released.

o) Search for new CSUSB president – The Chancellor’s Office and the Board of Trustees will be conducting the search for a new CSUSB president. They are forming a committee for the search that will involve among other, two faculty members.  It was noted that a campus visit of the candidates was not required, but recommended.  The search should begin in January 2012
p) Change in Financial Aid –There has been a fundamental change is financial aid for students. Students that are taking a full load of 12 units will receive 100% funding. Students that take 9 units will receive 75% funding and students that take 6 units will receive 50% funding.

q) PAES Dinner – The dinner will be held on Thursday, November 10th in the arena.
Action Items:  
a) 2011-12 AY Priorities – The chairs discussed and determined the new priorities for the 2011-12 AY. They are listed at the top of the minutes.  Removed was “Use of social media for the college.”
b) Development of a Minor Cap Proposal – Before moving forward with a new list, the chairs would like to go over the list that was compiled last year that included the bio-mechanics lab and a pedagogy lab.
Discussion Items:
1. Coyote Careers Presentation – Valentina Watson gave a presentation on career development workshops that they offer and that they are willing to come into the classroom and make presentations to the students. She also informed us that all CNS majors are registered on blackboard with the Career Development Center. Valentina would also like the departments to add a direct navigation link on their websites. If any instructors would like a presentation in their classroom, they can contact Valentina at vwatson@csusb.edu. 
2. Staff Issues – 
a) The college office has a new ASA II, LeShay Dorsey. Her extension is 73300 and her email is ldorsey@csusb.edu.
b) The dean would like all staff to submit a time sheet every month even if they don’t claim any time.  This will greatly simplify time sheet audits, as in the past it was difficult to determine if a time sheet had been lost or not submitted.  If a staff member does not take any time off during the current month, they will still submit a signed time sheet stating, “No Time Taken”. Lory handed out a sheet that will be emailed to the departments each month electronically. It will then need to be filled out and submitted with the time sheets.
3. Scheduling Update – George 
Fall 2011 – Census will be October 12th. Departments need to add instructor names into MyCoyote ASAP. The college is at 104.9% of target.
Winter 2012 – Priority registration begins on October 31st. 
Spring 2012 – Schedule build begins on October 17th. The materials will be sent out to the departments the week before.

4. Enrollments and Targets– (attachments) The dean went over attachments showing the targets for the university, college and departments for the fall. The provost will pay for classes that go over the 1.3% target increase. He also discussed college and university enrollment trends from the previous AY targets. Additionally, the dean discussed the targets for winter and spring 2012 targets. He would like the departments to go higher than target in the winter if possible to make reaching the spring target easier. The dean asked the chairs to review the information and to send him an email if they feel that their departments can’t make their targets for winter and spring. A discussion followed. The dean would like to do the augmentations differently for the fall quarter and asked the chairs to review the augmentation attachment for discussion at the next meeting.
5. Budget for 2011-12 – The dean tabled this item until the next meeting.
6. Planning for Sophomore Orientation – Cindy will send out an email to the chairs with some information.
7. Scherba Lectures – The dean tabled this item until the next meeting.
Observatory – No report
Garden near pool and fitness center – No report
Nursing laboratory addition – No report 

